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Delays in getting a Death certificate for a loved one when it can be expedited by 

electronic reporting is the least anyone could do for the bereaved.  This is long 

overdue and once it is required, we will all see that this is something that should have 

been addressed long ago. I have been in the funeral industry for 41 years and have 

heard over and over the frustration from family members their disbelief on how long it 

takes to get a death certificate, and I have seen the satisfaction of those who were 

fortunate to have medical professional sign electronically and perfectly satisfied. 

Unnecessary Frustration is something these families do not need at a time of their 

loved ones passing.  
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